
 

2023 Kingswood Salver - Saturday 11th November 2023 

Judging and Talk LIVE at Bovey Tracey Golf Centre, Bovey Tracey, TQ13 9NF 

• 10.30 am for 11.00 am Start – Talk 2.00 pm - Close 4.00 pm 

• Awards for Best Panels & Best Individual Prints 

• Closing Date – Hand in Prints at AGM Saturday 7th October 2023 

The Judge and Speaker will be Leo Rich ARPS, DPAGB, EFIAP/g, HonPAGB. Leo is a vastly experienced Judge 
and Speaker, and a Past President of the PAGB. His Talk will be “LUCKY LEO - THE FINALE (O)” 

Enter FIVE MOUNTED PRINTS at or before the AGM on Saturday 7th October 2023.                                                 

E-mail your Club Entry Form and DPI’s of the five prints, plus a sixth DPI of the entire panel 

This Annual Club event is for a themed panel of Prints by five different photographers from the same Club. The 

allied Vivian Croucher Memorial Plate goes to the single best Print. Entries must be 50 cm x 40 cm mounted 

prints - Colour, Mono or Mixed to be judged as a Panel. Members may only submit an entry for ONE Club, and 

Clubs are only allowed to make one entry - there is no age limit on any images 

All Club entries from previous years can be seen on the Kingswood Salver page of the WCPF Web Site 

Entry Fee £15 per Club payable to WCPF, bank details below.  Admittance Fee £5 CASH at the Door.              

No Zoom coverage, all Entries and Winners displayed on the WCPF web site and Face book after the event. 

• Attach Entry Form and six DPI’s to an e-mail to “kingswood.wcpf@gmail.com”. Maximum size of DPI’s 

1600 by 1200 pixels. The sixth DPI image is a composite of the five images as a panel  include panel 

title on sixth image - this will be published, but will not seen by the Judge. 

• When attaching DPI’s title each image with a prefix from 1 to 5 in panel order, space, Title, space 

Photographers Name and Distinctions e g "3_Sunrise over the Mountains_John Smith”. 

Kingswood Salver Contact - Pam & Eddy Lane (e-mail – kingswood.wcpf@gmail.com) 
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LEO RICH ARPS, DPAGB, EFIAP/g, HonPAGB  

                TALK “LUCKY LEO - THE FINALE (O)” 

 

 

Leo first became interested in photography when a schoolboy and taught 
himself how to take, process and print films. When colour film became 
more readily available he changed to colour slide work - though does 

still print, occasionally. 

He has been a camera club member for 50 years and is an Hon. Life member of Spectrum 
(Guernsey) who he represented at the Southern (Counties) Photographic Federation for many years, 

twice President, their Rep on the Photographic Alliance of Great Britain and Secretary to their 
Awards system.  He was President of the PAGB (2013/2015) and, in 2016, awarded Hon.PAGB for his 

services to UK club photography. 

Leo classes himself as a “jobbing amateur photographer” photographing whatever takes his fancy. 

In recent years he has shown a special interest in environmental portraiture and natural history 
subjects, many of which were taken on his Annual visits to India. 

He has judged numerous National and International Exhibitions and is also a keen Exhibitor himself 

with a modicum of success. His “talks” - he hesitates to call them presentations or lectures - are in 

great demand as they appeal and encourage club members to realise that they do not have to be 
an expert to produce interesting images. 

Throughout his “photographic” journey (including when he was PAGB President) his mantra has 
been ‘Photography should be fun!’ because he thinks so many photographers take themselves far 

too seriously. 

To-days “Talk” 

Leo has titled this talk “Finale (o) as, unfortunately it looks as if his days of long distance travel are 
over - even if he defied the Medics he could not find the insurance premium (despite his Surname).  

So he has done his usual thing of throwing images together, in no particular order and with no 
theme. It has been his sole aim to encourage other photographers that you can survive in this 

cutthroat hobby with mediocre images and a sense of humour. 

 



 

Kingswood Salver Entry Form 
E-mail Completed Entry Form with six DPI’s attached to “kingswood.wcpf@gmail.com” 

Deliver five labeled Prints to WCPF AGM Saturday 7th Oct 2023 - or any WCPF Exec by 6th Oct. 
• Judging Saturday 11th November 2023 at Bovey Tracey Golf Club TQ13 9NG 

• 10.30 am for 11.00 am Start – Talk 2.00 pm - Close 4.00 pm 

Club                                                                         (Club must be current WCPF Member) 

Contact name 

Contact e-mail                                                     Phone Number 

Panel Title                                                        

    

   

   Print  Title Photographer/Distinctions 
(Full Name please) 

  1   
 

  2   
 

  3   
 

  4   
 

  5   
 

 

Maximum size of DPI’s to be 1600 x 1200 pixels and JPEG Format 

Prints to be judged as a Panel, number left to right - Prints labeled on reverse as above with Club 

A Panel is five 50cm x 40cm mounted prints - Colour, Mono or Both 
From five different photographers.  Members may only submit their entry for ONE Club 

Club Entry Fee £15 Pay direct to WCPF Sort Code 40-34-39 Account 31158139 inc Club Name 

PLEASE arrange for your Panel to be collected at close 

Kingswood Salver Contact - Pam & Eddy Lane (e-mail – kingswood.wcpf@gmail.com) 

You will be sent confirmation of receipt of your entry form 
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